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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk

Number 5                                                                                                                                                      Wednesday 24th April 2019
Dear Parents / Carers,
Welcome back; I hope you had an enjoyable Easter and holiday. At the end of last term, we said farewell to Beth Harper who had worked at the school for 13 years. Mr Sam Thompson has now taken on the role of deputy headteacher. I am pleased to say we have found a very experienced Reception Class teacher to replace Mrs Harper. Mrs Suzy Pocock will be starting full-time in September and she will be visiting the school children over the next few months. 
Despite being a very short term, we have a very busy term planned with lots of exciting events ahead. Dates for your diary are at the end of this letter but here are a few key events for your information.
May Day Celebrations

This year Mill Lane’s May Day celebrations will take place on Wednesday 8th May at 9.30am and we hope lots of you will be able to attend. The celebration will take place on the back playground (weather permitting). Come and watch the Year 5 entertain us with traditional maypole dancing and see the May King and Queen crowned.

As usual, we are asking KS1 families to donate flowers that can be arranged around the May King and Queen and FS and KS2 families to donate plants for the gardens or money towards our garden development fund. Donations of money and plants help to ensure that our grounds are maintained and helps buy new plants and seeds for the vegetable patch. Mrs Milligan spends hours keeping the gardens and environmental area looking so fantastic and we are very grateful for her hard work. 
SATs / Assessments

The Year 6 children will be taking their KS2 SATs during the whole of the week beginning 13th May 2019. The Year 6 children can only take the SATS tests during this week and therefore it is really important that they attend school every day. Assessments for the Year 3 – 5 children will take place over a two-week period at the start of term 6. The Year 1 have to take a Phonics Test which looks at how well children recognise and blend sounds. This test has to take place during the week beginning Monday 10th June. During May, Year 2 will also take part in statutory KS1 assessments. These tests take longer to administer as they are taken in small groups rather than as a whole class. We would ask that you make every effort to ensure your child is at school for the relevant period as it is important that they do the recognised tests alongside their class mates. If they are ill during this period, then the class teacher will try to arrange for them to sit the missed tests at the earliest opportunity.

Science Week

During the week beginning Monday 20th May, we will be holding our annual science week. This year, we will be starting the week with a visit from a scientist who will be present a range of different experiments to the children. Throughout the week the children will undertake their own experiments and as usual we will be holding our competition to see what amazing experiments the children know.
Food Group

This year, we have successfully run a family support group to help children with anxiety and sleeping difficulties. Feedback from parents who participated in these sessions was very positive. This term we are running sessions to support families where there are difficulties over eating. Parents are invited to join their child in cookery sessions where we will try different foods and cook simple recipes. The original letter inviting parents to these sessions has been attached along with this newsletter. 
Fundraising

We are very keen to develop the access children have to a range of technology to boost their learning and ICT skills. With this in mind, we are fundraising to purchase a class set of i-pads and a trolley to store and charge them. We are working with the MLSA to reach our goal and we have a number of fundraising activities to help us towards the total of £15,000 needed. One of these is for each class to hold a cake sale. There is a list of dates at the end of this letter for when each class will be holding their cake sale. 
Uniform

Now we are in the Summer Term, I am sure we will soon be welcoming in warmer weather for longer periods of time. However, we would ask that you keep to the following guidelines:
· Children must not wear open toe sandals or sling backs for health and safety reasons. 
· Children need to wear appropriate clothing to protect them from the sun, it is important that they do not wear tops with thin straps e.g. for P.E. We also ask that children do not wear short shorts or short skirts. 

· Children should have a named sun hat and a water bottle with water. Sun cream should be named and cannot be shared between children in order to safeguard those children with allergies. We are also unable to administer sun cream to children so you might want to demonstrate this to them so they are able to apply sun cream on their own.

Nut Free School
Please can I remind everyone that we are a nut free school as we have some children who are allergic to nuts. This means that children cannot bring to school any items which contain nuts which include a lot of breakfast bars and also Nutella spread. Please can you check what is included in the snacks and lunch boxes your children bring to school to ensure that nothing containing nuts is brought in to school? Thank you for your help and support in this matter.
After School Club

A lot of children are now using the after-school club and that is why we ask you to complete a booking form at the start of each term in order to help us know how many children will be attending each night. There are ratios of how many children to how many adults are supervising the children at ASC and if our numbers go above a certain level we have to get an extra adult to stay behind and help at the club. If parents book on the day, it can be very difficult to at short notice find someone available to help therefore we do ask that you complete the booking form or at least give us 2 days notice of when you would like to use the club. We will try to accommodate requests on the day for the ASC, but we may not be able to allow children to stay at the club if no one has informed us that they require their child to attend the ASC. 
INSET Day

There will be an INSET day on the first day of term 6 which is Monday 3rd June. School will be closed but we will be offering a holiday club on this day. More information on this will follow nearer the time.
Yours sincerely,  
Tineke van der Ploeg

Diary Dates
Term 5
Wednesday 24th April: Children return to school
Wednesday 1st May: 1.15pm Year 5 & 6 boys’ football match at Barley Hill

Thursday 2nd May: 1pm Parent support program on food related issues

Friday 3rd May: 3pm Year 6 cake sale

Monday 6th May: Bank Holiday – School Closed

Wednesday 8th May: 9.30am May Day celebrations

Wednesday 8th May: 1pm Year 3 & 4 Tri Golf workshop

Friday 10th May: 3pm Year 5 cake sale

Monday 13th – Thursday 16th May: Year 6 SATs

Friday 17th May: Year 4 cake sale

Monday 20th – Friday 24th May: Science Week

Wednesday 22nd May: 7pm New Reception children parents evening

Friday 24th May: 9am Year 6 visit to LWS for Flippy workshop

Friday 24th May: 3pm Year 3 cake sale

Friday 24th May: Last day of term

Term dates for 2019 – 2020
Monday 2nd & Tuesday 3rd September INSET – School Closed

Term 1: Wednesday 4th Sept – Friday 25th Oct

Friday 4th October INSET – School Closed

Term 2: Monday 4th Nov – Thursday 19th Dec

Term 3: Monday 6th Jan – Friday 14th Feb

Term 4: Tuesday 25th Feb – Friday 3rd April

Monday 24th February INSET Day – School Closed

Term 5: Monday 20th April – Friday 22nd May

Monday 4th May Bank Holiday

Term 6: Tuesday 2nd June – Tuesday 21st July

Monday 1st June INSET
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